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Message from Mr Hobbs 

The end of another year has seen us cram so much into the last few weeks! 

Cuby welcomed three chicks into their classroom and have been caring for them. 

Keyne finished their topic with a visit from some large farm machinery, a walk to a working 

farm and picking their own peas to taste from the field next door, thank you to Mr Den-

ning. 

Ladoca had a visit from Imerys to talk to them about the history of the China clay industry 

in Cornwall. 

Finally, Blaise have been surfing, put on a fantastic performance at the village hall and 

shared their fondest memories with us during their leavers service in the Church. 

All the children took part in a Rainbow run yesterday which was a wonderful way to end 

the term. 

 

It's always sad to get to the end of a year and have to say goodbye to those children that 

are leaving, I would like to wish all those who are leaving us, children and staff alike, all the 

very best for their futures. 

 

Thank you to all of the parents for your continued support this year. 

 

I wish everyone a restful summer and I am looking forward to seeing everyone back on 

Wednesday 4th September. 

Mr Hobbs—Headteacher 

                                                                  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Can dates for the academic year be shared in advance for events such as nativities and sports 
days? 

Wherever possible we aim to give you as much notice as possible to attend events involving 
your children. Most of the time these are at least at the beginning of the term There are 
occasions where we have the opportunity to add something to the diary at the last minute 
and don't want the children to miss out. We want you to share in your child's education and 
will continue to share these dates as soon as we have them. 

We are concerned with the impact of SATS, particularly on yr 5. We know this is a challenge of 
a double year classroom, but it has felt like there is a strong emphasis on SATS preparation 
across the whole class and have affected XXX's experience of school negatively, despite not 

Whilst SATs are an important part of the school year we don't believe that they should 
negatively affect a child's education whether they are in year 6 or year 5. I think that 
this feedback is vital in helping us improve our classroom practice. To support this we will 
be increasing the amount of pupil conferencing next year to further understand and listen 
to the chidrens feedback. 

Moving forward to the new school year in September, who will be replacing Mrs White-
legg teaching in Ladoca on Thursdays and Fridays? 

Also will the children have a permanent T.A? 

Class lists including support staff have now been shared with parents. 

Will there be any further outside learning available for the children.. I.e forest school? 

This year forest school has focused on KS1 and Early years but next year will be incorpo-
rated into the curriculum for the rest of the school. 

Whilst I understand that numbers of pupils at clubs can be an issue - would it be possible to 
have some bespoke Reception clubs? 

After school clubs is always difficult and has been in any school I have worked in. Close at-
tention is paid to the clubs that have the greatest attendance and are the most successful 
so that we know that we are offering the right clubs for the right children. With only 5 
children in reception this year it was important to offer a club that would involve a wider 
audience. We are looking at new partnerships next year to increase the number of clubs on 
offer. 

Parent Forum responses 



  

Could we have more focus and support on internet safety, maybe a training event for parents 
taking us through how to set safety controls for children? 

Internet safety is a huge focus in school and was the subject of a number of changes in 
Keeping Children Safe in Education last year. This has lead to us improving our firewall and 
software to monitor the access the children have. Now not only are they blocked from see-
ing anything they shouldn't but if they attempt to access or type anything inappropriate it 
is reported to myself. We will look at putting a session or sharing more information on how 
you can keep your children safe at home in the new year. 

Thank you for the questions send in we will give the opportunity to do so again in the Autumn 
term. 



Dates for your Diary 
 

 

 

19th July  9am Year 6 Leavers Service in Church 

19th Jul 24  Last day of the summer term. 

3rd Sept 24  INSET DAY—School closed to children 

4th Sept 24  First day of the Autumn (1) term 2024 

24th Sep 24 Rec—Year 6 Nasal Flu Vaccinations 

W/C 7 Oct 24 5 day intensive swimming course for Years 3 & 4—Click here for consent 

W/C 14 Oct 24 5 day intensive swimming course for Years 5 & 6—Click here for consent 

W/C 31 Mar 25 5 day intensive swimming course for Years 1 & 2—Click here for consent 

 

           

 

 

    INSET DAYS 2023-24 

                  22nd, 23rd & 24th July 2024 

             INSET DAYS 2024-25 

                      3rd Sept 24, 25th Nov 24, 6th Jan 25, 7th Jan 25,  23rd July 25 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There will be a charge for transport of 

Fridays’ Collective 

Worship takes place 

at 2.40pm in Church 

unless we have Open 

the Book (2.30) 

School Lunches 

Please remember to order a lunch before 

7.45am 

Please also remember to cancel your 

child’s lunch if they are poorly or away by 

8am—you can click deselect on Parent Pay 

Thank you. 

Click here to access the 

application page to apply 

for Free School Meals if 

you think your child may 

be entitled to them. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=GeFeFrCCsUeJSocobRS6i88UGG9mhdJChvGlw6Ssq7VUQjVJQkpMVjZERjZXMU1QUkkxTllRRkxRVy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=GeFeFrCCsUeJSocobRS6i88UGG9mhdJChvGlw6Ssq7VURDJLQldOMTdNQUY0R0pIVkxLODFaUzdHWi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=GeFeFrCCsUeJSocobRS6i88UGG9mhdJChvGlw6Ssq7VUME85Q01UTU5VNkNETDk5MlREOEkxVjZYVC4u
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-term-dates-and-inset-days/
https://www.parentpay.com/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1oIwzC1AtzAL94IY73HiGj7xKmbssGRr0/view?usp=sharing
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/#Apply


Week ending  5th July 2024 
Cuby     -   Frank for his amazing maths and knowing your number 

               bonds to 10. 

Keyne    -   Arlo for working creatively and thoughtfully in 

               lessons. 

Ladoca   -   Alex, Alice, Harvey, Molly & Olive for showing all our 

               school values when helping in Cuby and working well on 

               their independent learning. 

Blaise     -     Adam, Henry, Evie, Mo, Jack, Jude and Darcey  

                for performing their speeches. 

Benji Beau 

 

Alexina 

All the Ladoca children on camp for embracing the 
new experiences with bravery and determination. 

Weekly Attendance for week ending  28th June 90.84% 

St Cuby—100%           St Keyne  - 84.4% 

St Ladoca  - 92.59%            St Blaise—86.33% 

The Government advises that attendance should not fall below 96% 



Weekly Attendance for week ending  5th July 94.65% 

St Cuby—100%           St Keyne  - 90.37% 

St Ladoca  - 96.3%            St Blaise—91.94% 

The Government advises that attendance should not fall below 96% 

Week ending  12th July 2024 
Cuby     -   Olive for her beautiful number formation in maths. 

Keyne    -   Francesca for being a kind and compassionate member 

               of the class and always working hard. 

Ladoca   -   Georgina for working hard on her topic work and 

               showing persistence to try and finish. 

Blaise     -     Eleanor for learning all the songs, dances and words 

               to our play in two weeks—amazing!  For showing 

                kindness to the children of Blaise. 

               

James 

George 

Amelia Rosa 

All of Blaise class for your amazing performance of ‘Pirates 

of the Curry Bean’; everyone of you achieved something in-

spirational and you should be proud of yourselves—we are! 

Molly 






